Withnell Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT

ABBEY VILLAGE PRIMARY SCHOOL
ON THURSDAY 8th May 2014
PRESENT: Councillors; S Perry, A Crompton, M Evans, G France, M France, 
S Grime, D Hardy, D Metcalfe and R Ogilvie.
Also in attendance; County Councillor K Snape, one member of the public 
and Mr. B Golding

	14.55
	APOLOGIES

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillors A Crompton, P Duke, 
M France, C Howard, K Jones and A Perry


	14.56
	MEMBERSHIP
There were no changes to report.

Members of the Council were reminded of their responsibility to declare any personal interest in respect of matters contained on the agenda. 



	14.57
	REPRESENTATION FROM MEMBER OF THE PUBLIC

Mr Walker who owned property to the north of Abbey Village informed the Council of a recent serious incident of theft and vandalism which had been reported to the police. Mr Walker explained his subsequent difficulties in ensuring action was taken even though there was sufficient evidence as to the perpetrators and that on contacting other local businesses there was clear information of other occurrences of similar behaviour.
The Council undertook to contact the police and the Borough Council's Community safety team regarding the policing in the area.


	14.58
	MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting held on 3rd April having been circulated, were accepted and signed as a correct record subject to the following amendments:
(14.46) ........The only way it could be feasible....
(14.46)        Correct spelling of Drinkall.
(14.46).........the car park area was provided. 

(14.48)        deletion of coma following Withnell Mill.

(14.52)        to read...A request for a new lamppost on Bett lane.       

Proposed D Hardy
Seconded S Grime 
Carried unanimously


	14.59
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
The Chair reported on the work undertaken by County Councillor Snape, Councillor Dr M France and himself regarding the possible move of the bus stop at Lodge Bank. Following discussion it had become apparent the bus stop could not be moved. All buses had a platform which could be lowered but this did not always happen. Councillor Dr M France undertook to check with members of Brinscall and District Drop In to see if this was still an issue in the next few months.
Councillor G France reported that work on improving the heating at St Joseph's Club was to commence shortly.

The Clerk thanked those involved in the newsletter distribution and clarified the arrangements for Abbey Village.

It was reported that the entrance to the car park of the Oak Tree pub previously accessible from Withnell Fold Old Rd now had a sign up stating the entrance was closed.

Councillor Evans clarified that he had written to the MP for the area requesting that 20MPH areas become enforceable.

Repairs to the footpaths along the Goit were now in hand although the path at Bake House Bridge was still problematical but not as bad as it had been previously.



	14.60
	PARISH PLAN
Councillor Evans provided an update on progress on the Parish Plan;

The newsletter would now be produced 4 times per year

The website was up and running

Speed Indicator device still needed to be purchased

Improvements to the play area at Abbey Village were in the pipeline. County Councillor Snape reported there was possibly something in the Borough Councils 'Play and Open Space Strategy'.

Discussions regarding speeding on the A675 were still ongoing.

It was confirmed that a consultation process with local residents on future priorities would take place in late 2015.

Councillor Evans was thanked for his update.



	14.61
	BOROUGH COUNCIL REPORT

In the absence of Councillor C France there was no report.


	14.62
	LENGTHSMAN REPORT

Work undertaken in April

Litter Picking/Fly Tipping Removal

Undertaken in; Brinscall, Abbey Village, Withnell Fold, Withnell Mill.

General repairs/Maintenance

Bus shelter Abbey Village-ongoing.

Drainage
Withnell Mill.

Grass cutting/Strimming
Nil.

Clearing leaves & weeds

Nil.

Tree/Shrub/Bulb planting

Hedgerow Laying/planting

Conservation projects
Nil.

Public Rights of Way Improvement
Nil.

Walling

Nil.
Liaise with Parish Council, Farmers/landowners/Countryside service
Nil.

Other
Bus shelter cleaning.


	14.63
	CORRESPONDENCE
Correspondence received since the previous meeting included;

Military memorials and Graves within the Borough of Chorley

Chorley Borough Council-Renewable and low carbon energy supplementary planning document consultation

	14.64
	APPLICATION FOR GRANTS
The Council had received three applications for grants from ;
Withnell Amateur Swimming Club, Brinscall Festival Committee and Abbey Village Primary School Gardening Club

Following consideration of each of the applications it was agreed to allocate;
Withnell Amateur Swimming Club     £ 300.00

Proposed D Hardy

Seconded G France

Carried unanimously

Brinscall Festival Committee             £ 500.00

Proposed M France

Seconded R Ogilvie

Carried Unanimously

Councillor Evans declared an interest in this application and took no part.

Abbey Village primary School Gardening Club  £ 100.00

Proposed G France

Seconded A Crompton

Carried with one abstention

	14.65
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Applications

Lake View Nursing Home

Change of use from Hospital Admin accommodation to residential

12 Windsor Drive

Demolition of porch/replace with single storey side extension

Permission

nil

Refusal

nil

Withdrawal

nil

Tree Preservation Orders/Tree Works

Chapel House, Withnell Fold

Removal of silver birch

Amendments

nil



	14.66
	COUNCILLOR ISSUES

Councillor Grime requested that the lengthsmen cut back the area to the rear of Lodge Bank Play Area as they had done previously
Councillor A Perry reported on expressions of dissatisfaction she had received regarding lack of parking spaces for residents on Lodge Bank.

Councillor G France reported that 4 trees on Railway park had regretfully been sawn down in what appeared to be an act of vandalism. Councillor Evans reported on a recent occurrence at Lodge Bank were someone had been using a chain saw.

Councillor M France reported on a request to site a bouncy castle on Phyllis Moss Gardens in mid July. It was explained that the land was the responsibility of the Borough Council so any request would need to be submitted to them. The refuse bin at the same site was full and need emptying.

Councillor S Perry requested that the lengthsmen make and site 3 planters at the War Memorials, the Memorial at Withnell Fold already having suitable planting arrangements.


	14.67
	ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

See Appendix A

Proposed C Howard
Seconded G France 
Carried unanimously


	14.68 
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting was arranged for 7.00pm on 3rd July at St Joseph's Club.
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